Today’s Faith...
Building for Tomorrow

St. Luke’s Parish
Barrington, RI

MASS SCHEDULE:
Please make sure you read the weekly bulletin for any changes.

Weekend Schedule:
Saturday:  5:00 pm
Sunday: 7:00, 8:30, 10:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m.

Weekday Daily Schedule: Mon.-Fri.: 7:00 a.m.

Holy Days: No Vigil Mass
September thru June at 7:00 & 9:00 am, 12 noon,
7:00 pm  No 9:00 am Mass in August

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION Monday 7:30 a.m. Exposition of
the Blessed Sacrament (follows 7:00 a.m. Mass);

3:00 p.m. Chaplet of Divine Mercy; 3:30 p.m. Memorare, Litany
of Loreto, Evening Prayer (Breviary); 3:45 p.m. Benediction,
Reposition of the Blessed Sacrament

REGISTRATION: Every family in the parish should be registered.
New families (including newly married) are asked to register as
soon as possible at the rectory. If you are 21 yrs. of age and not
registered as an adult (even if you grew up in the parish)

please call the parish office to register. Please notify the
rectory of any change in registration, such as address, telephone

number, marital status, etc

BEREAVEMENT COMMITTEE: Please call the rectory

Call our Action Line at 247-1236

PARISH OUTREACH:

SACRAMENTS:
Reconciliation: Saturday, 4-4:30 pm or call the rectory for an
appointment.

Baptism: Third Sunday of each month; contact the rectory to
reserve a date. (All parents must register for a Baptismal Prepara-
tion Class.)

Marriage: Contact priest 10-12 months prior to your marriage.

Anointing of the Sick: Please call the rectory to receive this
Sacrament of healing and comfort.

Holy Orders: If you would like to serve God by preaching the
Word of God, by celebrating the Sacraments and by serving those
in need, you may have a vocation to the priesthood. Please speak
to a priest today or contact the Office of Vocations, 831-8011.

CRISIS PREGNANCY COUNSELING: All calls are confidential.
Mother of Life Center 421-0820 Angel Helpline 1-888-456-HOPE

BULLETIN NOTICES should be given to Ann Marie Beccue in the
Parish Office before noon on the preceding Sunday .

PARISH STAFF

Parish Office — 246-1212

Rev. TJ Varghese

Rev. Brian Morris

Rev. Robert F. Hawkins
Mrs. Ann Marie Beccue
Mrs. Catherine Carbone

Pastor:

Associate Pastor:
Pastor Emeritus:
Parish Administrator:
Parish Bookkeeper:

Music Ministry:
Organist/Choir Dir.: Stephen P. Kirby - 246-0039
Contemporary Choir (Teens-Adults) : David J. Lauria - 245-7196
Worship Group (Teens only): David J. Lauria—245-7196
Children’s Choir (Grades 1-5): David J. Lauria - 245-7196

Religious Education — 246-1363
Grades K thru 10 Director: Mrs. Diane Comerford
Registration & Sacramental Records: Mrs. Amy Bradbury
Summer Program
Grades 1-5 Coordinator :

Mrs. Angela Christianson

S.P.R.E.D. Linda Alves 246-0910
School — 246-0990

Principal: Mrs. Patricia Bartel

Secretary: Mrs. Mary Beth Sullivan

Director of Institutional
Advancement

Mr. Neil Kiely



ST. LUKE’S, BARRINGTON, RI

Dear Friends,
I found a study that the children of religious parents are better behaved and adjusted than other
Jfﬁm e children, especially when parents regularly attend Mass with them. The author of the study
A-#tr —  had three insights into why he believes this is true: 1- religious networks provide social sup-
ﬁ‘\ port to parents which can improve parenting skills and reinforce the messages that the parents
-i:'—;:}/ are giving; 2 - the types of values and norms that tend to circulate in religious communities
T tend to be self-sacrificing and pro-family; and 3- religious organizations imbue parenting
with sacred meaning and significance.

The author’s reasoning is somewhat sociological. There is also something much deeper going on: having God in
our lives changes us for the better and this cannot be overlooked. This is an example of how faith has concrete
effects in our lives. This is a concrete example of why the question should never be - Are we going to Mass this
weekend? - but rather, “Which Mass are we going to this weekend?”

Parenting is a sacred responsibility. Any parent knows that children are a great gift from God but it is a gift that
comes with responsibilities - physical, emotional, intellectual, and spiritual. Every parent wants to help their
child be healthy and happy. But it is not just the physical care of the child that has been entrusted to them -
parents are also entrusted with the child’s spiritual care and growth.

A couple of weeks ago we began our religious education classes for the year. Our teachers do a marvelous job
helping the children to know and love God in their lives. The children need to practice and nurture this love of
God by coming to Mass each week with their parents. It benefits them spiritually, helps them to make good
moral decisions, and as the study shows, helps them to be better behaved.

Surely, the sociological reasons that the researcher points out are valid. But more valid is how these families
Allow God to be a part of their lives. It is nice to see that studies show what we already know: faith has a posi-
tive effect in our lives.

dftavea Jood week and 5od bless. o~ ‘Vatg/zese

Women’s Bible Study will be studying The Gospel of

fa;ri S ﬁ N ews St. Luke this season.

We will meet on Wednesdays from 9:30-11:00 a.m. in the
R church hall Conference Room. Opening
~'B1[:|[r: ““.:'"”r? prayer begins at 9:20 a.m. Bibles are
provided.

T

Today is World Mission Sunday. We will join parishes
throughout the world in considering the important and

: critical mission of the Church to Please note that Fr. Varghese will join us

lh vt evangelize people, in other words, to on Thursday, October 25th. (NO Bible
arcgive gereiislé  proclaim Jesus Christ as Lord every- Study on Wednesday, October 24th.)

#,_‘!:% where and to everyone! Our prayers . o

P are requested for this missionary Fr'. Brlan'wﬂl join us on Wednesday, October 31st. We

WORLLD work of the Church and our generos- will continue to meet on Wednesdays thereafter.
MISSIO [\J ity in the Second Collection this For more information call Beverly Sousa at 246-1731
SU,_N D;‘"ﬁ‘ weekend will be used to support the

work of the Church’s missions. | =======-------- - e -

Thank you for your generous response to this Second : _
Collection for the Missions! | “Time Out” for Catholic Men will
[}

meet Wednesday, Oct. 24, 7 p.m. in the
i church hall. For more information

1 The Power of Prayer: Have your prayers been 1 please contact Joe Palazzolo at
1
tanswered? If so, we want to hear from you! Please o 415'5 16-8966 or
1 e-mail parishioner Joan Warren with your story that will | :Jpalazzolo@outlook.com
1
1
1

1 be included in the next REACH newsletter.




TWENTY-NINTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

¥ =
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Office of Life and Family Ministry
For more information on any of the events below,
please contact Carol Owens, at 401-278-4518, ext. 218
or e-mail her at cowens@dioceseofprovidenc.org

40 Days for Life Fall Campaign/
5
AODAYSTORLITT Adopt-A-Day: The prayer vigils

continue through Sunday, November 4th. .

Springtime Productions Presents: “Sexual Revolution, 50
Years Since Humanae Vitae”, a 90-Minute Documen-
tary On the Fallout of the Free-Love Experiment Against
the Backdrop of Pope Paul VI’s 1968 Encyclical about
Love, Sex & Marriage. Please register by contacting the
host parishes. Showings: Wednesday, Oct. 24 at 6 pm.,
Our Lady of Loreto, E. Providence, 434-3535 or
278-4508; Thursday, Oct. 25 at 8 p.m., St. Pius V Church,
Providence, contact Tyler, 290-7201; Friday, Oct. 26 at

6 pm, St. Pius X Church, Westerly, call 596-2535, 993
(leave a message). For more info call Carol Owens.

“Truth, Goodness & Beauty”: Keynote speaker,

Abby Johnson, former Planned Parenthood clinic
director. Abby was asked to help with an ultrasound-
guided abortion on a 13-week-old baby and that’s when
everything changed. Come hear Abby’s story that led her
to the pro-life side and the Catholic Church. Join us on
November 3, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m., at Saints Peter and Paul
Cathedral. The program is sponsored by Servants of
Christ for Life and sponsored by Portsmouth Institute for
Faith and Culture. For a full schedule and to purchase
tickets: TruthGoodnessBeauty.eventbrite.com $30/ticket,
includes lunch. Questions: Tyler Rowley,
401-290-7201, or tyler@SOCFL.org

HALLOWEEN FAMILY
MOVIE NIGHT
Sunday, October 28th after
5:15 p.m. Mass
All ages are welcome!

HAUNTED LABYRINTH

If you missed out on going with the group Friday, they’ll
be going again on Monday, October 29th. Leaving the
church parking lot at 4:45. E-mail Fr. Brian if you’d like
to go at rev.brian.morris@gmail.com. This is a great
opportunity for service hours.

“Remember those who have gone be-
fore us.”

MASS OF REMEMBRANCE
Friday, November 2, 2018
7:00 p.m.

e

e Families and friends who have lost a
loved one this past year (October 2017 until the present)
who was not buried from St. Luke’s are especially invit-
ed to our annual remembrance liturgy. He or she will be
remembered in the “Thirteenth Month”. Please call the
rectory (246-1212) by Sunday, October 28th and leave
the name of the deceased for Ann Marie to include in
the program.

ALL parishioners are invited to come and be healed and
to pray for their departed. A reception will follow in the
church hall.

' We are always looking for new members to join our

group. We meet on

Thursday mornings 10-12.

Do not let lack of experience

keep you away. We are a

* supportive and friendly

| group, always willing to help you. If interested please

' contact Gina Hodgkm at 245-6578. Prayer shawls are al-

. ways available in the ushers closet off the main entrance
 of the church.

SHAMWN]I{‘E'TR‘{

Join us November 8th to celebrate the 11:30 a.m. Mass
for our deceased members and then join us in the parish
hall for our Thanksgiving meal.
The 7th graders will join us for des-
sert. Please call Karen Tweedly- Y‘ ”
Allen at 246-1639 by FRIDAY, C’W’g
NOVEMER 2nd to register to
come and to let her know what des- Hﬂﬂr t
sert you can bring Please drop off

your $10 payment at the rectory for the luncheon (made
out to St. Luke’s and indicate YAH on the memo line).

N

Religious Education

helps to build a
strong foundation

Mprs. Diane Comerford, Director
diane@stlukesparish.com
401-246-1363

Today - Grade 2 Rel Ed Class in the school




OCTOBER 21, 2018

St. Luke’s School &

St. Luke’s Religious Education
Grade 2 - Parent Meeting
with Fr. Varghese and Fr. Brian

“Preparing Your Child for the %
Sacrament of First Reconciliation”

Monday, October 22, 2018 /
in the Church Hall - Please choose 1 time ""“":r|
to attend: —
choice of 10 am or 6:30 pm

ST. LUKE’S SCHOOL
Mrs. Patricia Bartel, Principal

pbartel@stlukesri.org
401-246-0990

Our FALL OPEN HOUSE two weeks from this weekend
on Sunday, November 4th 12:30 to 2:00 p.m. Ifyou
have ever been curious to learn more about a Catholic
education for your child or grandchild, we encourage you
to visit. St. Luke’s School offers Preschool to Grade 8
and features small classes and a nurturing environment.
Our graduates matriculate to some of the better private
and Catholic high schools in the area and many go on to
excel at their local high school. We currently have
students from 15 different communities from the East Bay
and beyond. You have probably heard of STEAM
(Science, Technology, Engineering, Art and Math) which
many schools now teach. We add the “R” for religion
which really makes us special. Come and learn about
STREAMing at St. Luke’s School on November 4th from
12:30-2:00.

Grant Writing: We are looking for someone who could
assist us with Grant Writing. Over the last couple of
years, we have applied for, and received, several grants.
We feel that we have a great vision to share but frankly
don’t have the expertise to navigate these waters and
maximize our potential in this area. If you have the time,
interest and expertise we would love to hear from you.
Call Director of Institutional Advancement Neil Kiely at
246-0990 to learn more.

Trot Off Your Turkey: One of the signature events for
our school, and for the community for that matter, is our
Annual Trot Off Your Turkey Road Race which takes
place the Saturday of Thanksgiving weekend,
November 24th. Online registration for runners (and
walkers) is now open. To learn more about the race
whether as a runner, a sponsor, or a volunteer you can
learn more at: www.stlukesri.org/trotoffyourturkey

Announcement of New Mass Schedule

After careful consideration as part of an ongoing
process over the last few years with input from
many ministries and approval by our parish
council, we are excited to announce that starting
the weekend of December 1st, our weekend Mass
schedule is changing as follows:

Saturday 5:00 p.m.
Sunday 7:30 a.m.
9:00 a.m.

10:30 a.m.

Saturday, October 20

5:00 p.m. Deceased Members of the

Urban, Rodzen & Hanley Families
Missionary Mass
Sunday, October 21 - TWENTY-NINTH SUNDAY
IN ORDINARY TIME

7:00 a.m.

8:30 a.m. Peter Clements, 1st Ann

10:00 a.m. Louise Motta

11:30 a.m. William, Helen & David O’Neil
Monday, October 22

7:00 a.m. John B. Lazzari, 29th Ann.
Tuesday, October 23

7:00 a.m. Amy Burbine
Wednesday, October 24

7:00 a.m. William Manning, 1st Ann.
Thursday, October 25

7:00 a.m. Dr. Paul Calabresi, 15th Ann.
Friday, October 26

7:00 a.m. Herbert E. Hopkins, 40th Ann
Saturday, October 27

5:00 p.m. Ghislain & Jennie Fricot
Sunday, October 28 - THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN
ORDINARY TIME

7:00 a.m. Robert Bracken, 9th Ann.
8:30 a.m. Richard Gladney

10:00 a.m. Dorothy Fox Nourie
11:30 a.m. Ivan Duran




